
Dear Committee, 
 
My name is Alex Kalugin. I live in Molalla Oregon and I am just one of many in my Old Believer 
community in the Willamette valley. 
Our elders migrated here in the late 50’s to early 60’s from an oppressive Country . Most of our elders 
do not speak English well or at all and many have absolutely no idea how to use a computer.  
SB761 takes away their voice if they have any concerns over any political action.  
They depend on their children that have had schooling to update them on the political climate. Please 
vote NO on SB761 and stand up for thousands of Oregonians right to free speech.  
 
Kind Regards, 
Alex Kalugin 
Molalla   
 


